Oconee River District

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S
MARCH 14, 2012
WINDER, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Oconee River Soil and Water Conservation District met at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, March 14, 2012 in the District Office in Winder, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  David Jackson, Dewey Johnson, Tony Embrick, Janice Marable and Bernard Garrett.  Supervisor absent was:  Balfour Hunnicutt.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Wyukia Coleman, Carol Boss and Jose Pagan.

Chairman Jackson presided and Regional Representative Amos gave the invocation.
The minutes of the February meeting were approved on a motion by Johnson and seconded by Embrick.  The motion passed.
The treasury report was given by District Treasurer Marable.  A motion was made by Embrick and seconded by Johnson to approve the report.  The motion passed.
District Office Coordinator W. Coleman gave the district office report.
Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that soil and water stewardship materials have been ordered and the supervisors need to come up with a budget on how to spend the remaining state allotment.  Amos also reported the loss of funding to rehabilitate Sandy Creek #23 in Jackson County.  He then reviewed the GACDS survey on future GACDS meetings and he reported that the qualifying period for elected supervisor is May 23, 2012 through noon May 25, 2012.  Amos also reported that he was asked to review a plan before March 16, 2012 because permits obtained through the Army Corps of Engineers will expire on that date and the plan was not delivered for him to review.  Amos then reported that Resource Specialist Kelli Coleman has accepted a position with NRCS in Montana.

Jackson read a thank you letter from GACDS President Danny Hogan thanking the district for their donation to the GACDS auction at the annual meeting.

Jackson reported ten (10) erosion and sediment control plans submitted for ratification.  Five (5) plans were approved.  A motion was made by Garrett and seconded by Johnson to approve the plans.  The motion passed.
District Conservationists Boss and Pagan gave the NRCS reports.
Marable gave a report on RC&D activities.  She stated that there is a full council meeting on March 15, 2012.
The next district meeting will be held Wednesday, April 11, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. in the District Office in Winder, Georgia.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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